WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 10th September 2025
Attendees: 

Richard Bannister RB; Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Pennie Hamer (PH); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith (JS); Fiona Scarlett (FS) Peter Siswick (PS)
Apologies: Helen Crews (HC) Elizabeth Shields (ES)
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from September’s meeting were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
Village Hall maintenance – It was agreed not to replace the lino but to replace the toilet seat and also paint the walls.
Some discussion took place regarding the future use of the village hall and RB asked the Councillors if they could think of anything they would like it used for i.e. domino/bingo night, quiz night etc. AF to put on the Action Log
Village Noticeboard – As it was going to be very expensive to replace the village noticeboard it was agreed to see if we could spruce the board up. AF to ask Tim Saxby if he could have a look at the noticeboard.
Westow Sign – FS had been in contact with someone re the village sign on Henlow Lane.  FS said she would contact them further re the guidelines for positioning and materials that are required for the sign.
Clerks Update 
AF had provisionally arranged the dates for the 2026 Meetings which are as follows:-
Wednesday 14th January

Wednesday 18th March

Wednesday 13h May (AGM)

Wednesday 15th July

Wednesday 2nd September
Wednesday 11th November
AF had been informed that the waste bin near the noticeboard had disappeared. CS said she would speak with Chris Crone to see if he knew anything about this as it is at the bottom of his garden.

Budget and Finance 
JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £4104.60 of which £270 was the transparency fund.. 

The Village Hall account stood at £3045.17. JS had recovered some VAT and said that there was a further small amount of VAT to be recovered.
The Clerks salary, HMRC and Painless Payroll were paid.

Some discussion took place regarding the precept for next year.  As the Transparency Fund now only stands at £270 it was thought that we should increase the precept to £2750 an increase of £250 to cover this.  RB proposed we increase Precept to £2750 and this was seconded by FS.
JS had received a letter from Santander to say that from 1st October there would be a charge on the Business Account.

After discussion it was agreed that JS would contact Nat West to make enquiries about opening a Savings account.

Planning Applications
No Planning Applications received since last PC Meeting.
RB had received an email from Edward and Liz Caley with some concerns about the various Planning Applications. RB had met with Edward and Liz to discuss this.

Items from Website

PH had received correspondence from a forager who asked if he could harvest the walnuts that had fallen from the walnut tree on Firby corner. It was thought this was on Tim Mason’s land. PH to ask Julie Mason if she would be happy for the forager to harvest the walnuts.

Julie Price had contacted RB to ask if events that are happening in the village could be put on the website. PH said that she could do this, Julie Price would email RB with the events she would like to put on the website.

RB asked if PH could put a link on the website to the new bin days. PH to put link on website re bin days.

The street sign for The Orchards had fallen down. FS said that she would ask Edward Green if he could reinstate the sign.
The meeting ended at 7.50  p.m.
Next meeting 12th November 2025
